Malmesbury Primary Care Centre

 PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th June 2016 at 19.00hrs

1. Present:, Ces Smith (Vice Chair), Margaret Perrin (Secretary),  Jennifer Walker. Frank Soden, 
     Miriam Nicholls, Diane Vincent, Elizabeth Cheshire: Dave Grogan Roger Lee, Michael Lynch,

     Georgina Carter.      
 Apologies: Carl Hall, Denise Richards, Marion Burfield
2.
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed.  Proposed: Diane Vincent Seconded: Roger Lee
3.
Matters arising   Nil.
Maggie Hemmings from Wiltshire Sight gave a presentation to the group about the work the trust carries out in the community. She explained that Wiltshire Sight are not government funded and that the trust relies on grants to survive, Maggie informed the group that the trust applies for grants on a regular basis to enable them to carry out their invaluable work in the community.

Wiltshire Sight exists to support people living with sight loss in Wiltshire and Swindon to live full, active lives and with their support help people at varying stages of sight loss reach their full potential.

Maggie brought a number of visual aids for the group to try out to enable them to understand what it is like to have varying sight impairments. Everyone enjoyed this activity and it gave them an insight into different stages and problems that can arise with sight loss.
Ces thanked Maggie on behalf of the group for her excellent presentation and demonstration.
For further information take a look at their website: www.wiltshiresight.org
Surgery News:  

CQC: Dave informed the group that the inspection went very well and the practice achieved an outstanding grade, only one of two given in Wiltshire. He thanked the group members on behalf of the practice who had attended an interview with the CQC inspectors.  

Ces congratulated the surgery on behalf of the PPG for achieving such a momentous accolade.
Blood centrifuge update:  nothing to report. 

Other areas for discussion:

Margaret is to ask Chris Shields, Pharmacist at Boots the Chemist to attend the next PPG meeting.
Dave was asked if the practice could cope with the new housing developments going up in the area, he informed the group that at present the practice has 15,300 patients. As a guide it is accepted that a full time GP would normally be expected to have between 1750 and 1900 patients under their care. The Surgery has 14 consulting rooms so combined the surgery has capacity to deal with additional patients if required.
Roger has had a complaint from a resident who said that they had tried to telephone the surgery at 5.45pm and did not get a response. Dave reassured him that phone lines are open until 18.30 and at that time 2 reception staff would have been on duty. Dave apologised for the inconvenience but can only surmise both staff were dealing with other patients at the time.. No one else in the group had experienced any problems when trying to contact the surgery up to 6.30pm. 
Meeting concluded at: 19.50
Meeting Dates for 2016

August 8th   AGM
October 3rd

December 5th
